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From: Jay Dardenne
Sent: Tuesday, April 7, 2020 2:35 PM
To: mwhite@legis.la.gov; Senator Page Cortez; cschexnayder@legis.la.gov
Cc: 'Sherry Phillips-Hymel (hymels@legis.la.gov)'; 'Patrick Goldsmith'; John Carpenter (LEGIS); Laura Lapeze; Travis McIlwain (DOA); 

Ternisa Hutchinson; Afranie Adomako; Lindsay Schexnayder; Barbara Goodson (DOA); Christina Dayries; James Waskom; Mark 
Cooper

Subject: GOHSEP Request for increase in FY20 Federal Budget Authority
Attachments: FY20 GOHSEP Budget Authority Increase.pdf

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Please find the attached relative to GOHSEP federal budget authority. 

Jay Dardenne 
Commissioner of Administration 
Louisiana Division of Administration 
PO Box 94095 
Baton Rouge, LA  70804‐9095 
(225) 342‐7000



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

DIR-2020-0407-021 
 
April 7, 2020 
 
 
 
Honorable John Bel Edwards 
Governor, State of Louisiana 
State Capitol Building 
Post Office Box 94004 
Baton Rouge, LA 70804 
 
RE: Increase in FY19/20 Federal Budget Authority 
 
Dear Governor Edwards:  
 
As you are aware, on March 11, 2020, you declared a Public Health State of Emergency related to 
COVID-19. As a result, State agencies are aggressively involved in responding to this ongoing 
threat.   In accordance with La. R.S. 29: 725 G, and Section 2 of Act No. 10 (Preamble), my office 
has initiated emergency procurement measures as approved by the Office of State Procurement to 
expedite the required resources to assist in response and mitigation efforts.  GOHSEP is responsible 
for coordinating the response activities on behalf of the State.  Due to the significant cost associated 
with this event, GOHSEP has assumed much of the procurement on behalf of other state agencies.  
While we have significant federal budget authority due to disasters it is not sufficient for an event of 
this magnitude. 
 
As of April 7, 2020, GOHSEP encumbrances total over $554 million for the COVID-19 event alone.  
The large encumbrance has resulted in GOHSEP using all of its FY19/20 federal budget authority, 
therefore I am requesting an increase of $500 million in FY19/20 federal budget authority for a total 
of $1,199,822,318.    
 
Pursuant to the provisions of Act No. 10, 2019 Regular Legislative Session, I hereby certify that 
expenditures of these funds is essential to the public health, safety, and welfare, and that any delay 
would be detrimental to the State.  Accordingly, pursuant to the cited authority, federal funds 
available to this agency will be expended prior to the approval of a BA-7 by the Joint Legislative 
Committee on the Budget.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at James.Waskom@la.gov  
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
James B. Waskom 

mailto:James.Waskom@la.gov
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